Impact assessment

Draft Regulation on Organic Farming

§ 7 Coppersubstances as plant protection products
The current Norwegian national legislation on organic farming does not allow the use of coppersubstances as plant protection products. However, the substance copper oxychloride is allowed to use as a fungicide in conventional cultivation of pome fruit and stone fruit.

Copper is a heavy metal that accumulates in the soil, and is considered very harmful to the environment. The use of coppersubstances is thus not in accordance with the principles of organic production. This is also clearly stated in Regulation (EC) No 473/2002. Further, the absence of pesticides harmful to the environment and human health is one of the main reasons why consumers choose organically grown fruit and vegetables. Allowing the use of these substances in fruit production could potentially jeopardize consumers’ trust in organically grown products.

Reference is made to Regulation (EC) No 2092/91, as amended by a high number of Regulations, which allows the use of certain coppersubstances under certain specific conditions. We have, however, noted that the use of coppersubstances is controversial in various EU Member States as well, and are aware that there is a strong wish for phasing out the use of these substances altogether (cf. the conditions for use established in Regulation (EC) No 473/2002 and ongoing research projects aiming to find alternatives to copper substances). 

Introducing the use of coppersubstances in organic farming in Norway at this stage, only to remove them from the list of substances allowed used in organic production in a few years, is not a favourable signal to give producers and consumers.

Due to environmental concerns and consumers’ interests, the Norwegian Authorities have decided that the use of any coppersubstances should not be allowed in organic farming in Norway.

